
 

 
 

 
 

 

RINGMORE DIARY DATES 

Short Mat Bowls: Monday evenings from October 7.30pm 

Tuesday: Table Tennis, Parish Room 8.00pm 

October 

2  Parish Room Committee Meeting 10.00am 

Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

7 Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00 - 2.00pm 

10 WI Meeting Stories from the Home Front WI Hall 
7.30pm 

12 Household Waste Container (See ad inside) 

13 Ringmore Apple Day, Barnford Garden, 2.00pm 

15  Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm 

PCC Meeting , Parish Room, 10.30am 

19  Ringmore All Hallows Choir Carols practice, 
10.30am - 12.30pm 

Film Mr Hollands Opus, Parish Room, 7.30pm 

22 Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm 

24  Parish Room Spring Clean 10.00am ALL HELP 
WELCOMED 

WI Group meeting, Loddiswell 

26 Ringmore All Hallows Choir Carols practice, 
10.30am - 12.30pm 

27 Harvest Festival Service, All Hallows, 09.30 

Harvest Festival Lunch, Parish Room, 12.30 

November 

4 Tearfund Lunch, WI Hall, 12.00 - 2.00pm 

6 Cacklers, The Journey’s End, 7.30pm 

10 Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm 

14 WI Meeting Mercy Ships Pat Dolby, 7.30pm 

15 Ringmore Friends Carols Practice, Parish Room 
7.00pm to 9.00pm (also on 27th and 29th) 

16 Film, Journeys End, Parish Room, 7.30pm 

The last week of September and Autumn has 

clearly arrived. This view of Burgh island was 

taken from Tobys Point 

Ringmore Parish Newsletter 

October 2019 
Edited by David Deadline for November, 25th Oct 



 

 
 

 

The Dolphin Inn, Kingston 

01548 810314 

Welcome to the Dolphin Inn. We serve a 
selection of home cooked meals using local 
produce, have Cask Marque accredited 
real ales and offer bed and breakfast 
accommodation in a traditional building 
opposite the pub. 

 

 
 

This is a great village pub with a warm 
welcome to all. 



Village Transport Scheme 

Please remember, if you need a car 

and driver to get you to hospital or the 

dentist, then phone Sally on 810547 

or Rosemary on 810253. 

From the Editor………. 
Welcome to the October 2019 issue of the 
newsletter. 

 
Its fair to say that after a decent summer, we 
are now truly into Autumn. Early September was 
glorious but as the month came to and end the 
storms returned and a lot of rain has fallen in 
the last week or so. 

 
The Ringmore News now has two more issues to 
be published in its current form before it is 
merged with Bigbury news and the Bigbury and 
Ringmore Newsletter is launched next year. I 
will be having further meetings with the editor 
of Bigbury News, Louise Wainwright, to discuss 
the handover, along with Pat Dolby who will be 
gathering Ringmore information for the 
newsletter in future. I will provide further 
information about how the new publication will 
look and run in the November issue and am 
confident that Ringmore folk will still have 
access to the information they need about what 
is happening within this Parish. 

Come the Autumn come the Harvest and we look 
forward to the Harvest Festival service in the 
church on Sunday 27th October, followed at 
lunch time by the Harvest lunch in the Parish 
Room. You are welcome to join in with either or 
both events; further details inside this 
newsletter. 

 
And speaking of harvest, the next big village 
event will be held on Sunday 13th October in the 
garden of Barnford. Ringmore Apple day which 
is supported by the National Trust will enable 
anyone to try their hand at making apple juice 
from harvested apples. Other apple related 
activities will be taking place on the day and 
there will be Tea and cakes for all. Please see 
the ad in this issue for further information. 

 
If you have any comments or suggestions to 
make then contact me at 
ringmorenews@gmail.com or by telephone to 
811212. 

David 

 
 

Friday Bus Service 

Departs Challaborough 09.40 

Departs Ringmore 09.56 

Arrives Plymouth 10.49 

Departs Plymouth 13.30 

Arrives Ringmore 14.34 

Arrives Challaborough 14.38 

 

 
Ringmore First Aid Responder - In an emergency call 999 then any of us. 

Lizzie Andrews 01548 810615 Karen Purdy 01548 810382 

Jane Reynolds 01548 811218 Debbie Mercy 01548 811276 

Andi King 01548 811210 Emily Bohnet 01548 811210 

 

 
 

  

The newsletter is edited by David. Please 

ensure you use the Ringmore News email 

Below and not personal email addresses. If you 

have any news views, jokes, interesting articles, 

recipes, book reviews, or something to 

celebrate or share please send this to: 

ringmorenews@gmail.com, David 811212 

All opinions expressed in this newsletter are 

those of individual writers, and not necessarily 

those of the Editor. The Parish Council does not 

guarantee or accept liability for any literature, 

advertised goods or services. They have not 

inspected or made checks regarding suppliers. 

The Editor’s decision is final. 

THE DEFIBRILLATOR is at No 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily’s) on the right hand side of the wall 

as you face the front door. There is also one at Challaborough Shop and at Holywell Stores 

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com
mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


 

 

 

SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES IN OCTOBER 
 
 Aveton Gifford 

11.00 am 
Bigbury 

11.00 am 
Kingston 
9.30 am 

Modbury 
9.30 am 

Ringmore 
9.30 am 

 
6th 

 
Sunday Worship 

Harvest 
Communion* 

Harvest 
Communion 

Harvest 
Communion 

 
Sunday Worship 

 

13th 

 
Harvest 

Communion 

 

Sunday Worship 

 

Sunday Worship 

Communion* 
(8 am) 

 

All Age Service 

 

Sunday Worship 

 
20th 

 
Lay led Service 

 
Sunday Worship 

Communion 
(11 am) 

 
Communion 

 
Village Service 

 
27th 

 
Communion 

Evensong 
(6 pm) 

 
Village Service 

 
Sunday Worship 

Harvest 
Communion 

 

* Service in traditional language. 

 
Certainty at an uncertain time 

As I write there is great political uncertainty. Will Britain leave the European Union on 31
st 

October? Will we leave with a deal? What will be the effects on the economy? By the time you 
read this we may have some certainty in these uncertain times! 

 
St Luke, who wrote one of the early biographies of Jesus’ life, says at the beginning of his 
Gospel: ‘Therefore, since I myself have carefully investigated everything from the beginning, it 
seemed good also to me to write an orderly account for you, most excellent Theophilus, so that 
you may know the certainty of the things you have been taught.’ 

 
Luke wanted Theophilus to be certain of who Jesus was and what it meant to follow him. To 
meet that aim, Luke tells us that he spoke to the eye witnesses. Those who heard, saw, 
touched, ate and spoke with Jesus, so that Theophilus could be certain. 

 
In our current age we are often nervous of anyone who says they are certain when it comes to 
matters of faith. It can appear narrow, arrogant, superior and even dangerous. There have been 
plenty of Christians like that. But a certainty over who Jesus is should humble rather than puff up 
a person. Luke tells us that Jesus came to ‘seek and save the lost.’ When someone understands 
who Jesus is and how he offers new spiritual life to those who cannot earn their way into God’s 
family, that certainty should breed humility and thankfulness. 

 
This Autumn in the Modbury Mission community, come along to one of our services as we look 
together at Luke’s gospel to have humble certainty. 

 

Matt Rowland Vicar: The Revd Matt Rowland (830260: every day except (normally) Saturday) 
Readers: Joyce Howitt (01364 73093), Michael Tagent (810520) 

Website: www.modburyteam.org 

http://www.modburyteam.org/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Harvest Lunch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH OF ALL HALLOWS 
 

  

SUNDAY 27th OCTOBER 2019 

All welcome to join 

us here for our 
 

  

 

    

at 9.30am 
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..
  event with help from her excellent support team. With the local 

care home now closed we request that harvest gifts be 

restricted to canned and packed produce which will be sent to 

the Kingsbridge Foodbank after the harvest celebrations. Some 

long lasting fresh produce may also be acceptable to the 

Foodbank but it is probably sensible to keep this to a minimum. 

Church repair and maintenance The lunch will be held as ever in the Parish Room on 27th 

The next hurdle in the application process for approval of the October at 12.30pm for 1.00pm. All are welcome (you are not 

new heating system has been cleared and the consultation obliged in any way to attend the morning service to be able to 

period is now over. The project is now under final consideration come to the lunch!) Tickets are £12 and this year we have asked 

and with a few final provisos from the Diocese to be addressed    the ‘Dinner Service’, headed by Liz Turner, to provide the lunch 

I feel reasonably confident that work will start during November.   for us. Please contact Drina, Jenny or David for your ticket (see 

A couple of people have asked about the funding of such a large    ad in this issue for more information) 

project and at more than £12,000 this is a big investment for 

such a small parish church to make. However, with a generous    Prayer Chain 

legacy in the summer and events such as the Village Fayre 

contributing more than £2,000 towards maintenance we are From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer (whether 

building up funds  that should eventually cover the whole cost or not we go to church). If anyone has a prayer request, they 

of the work. Fund raising will continue over the next year and I can phone one of the numbers below and give details of the 

do hope you will be able to support such events as are arranged request (as much or as little detail as they wish). That person 

to keep All Hallows in prime condition for all residents of our will then phone the next person on the list and so on - ensuring 

parish. at least ten people are praying. These will be Mary Wilson 

830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, Sally Errett 810547, Yvonne Turpin 

Harvest Festival 810798, Alison Wynne-Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina 

Our harvest festival this year will take place on 27th October. Williams 810405. Rosemary Wilson 810211 & Jenny Williams 

There will be a harvest service in the church where we will praise    810851. 

and thank God for the successful harvest , most of which will 

have been completed by the month-end. Rosemary Wilson is 

once again organising the floral decoration of the church for this    David Vincent and Jenny Williams, Churchwardens 

 



 



 

 

The Ringmore Singers and Friends 

The All Hallows Carol Service this year will be held on Sunday 15th December at 6.00pm. 

As before we plan to re-form the Ringmore Singers for this event and practices will 

begin in late October. With the departure of Adrian and Judy Bull earlier in the year we 

have had to seek a new choir leader and I am delighted to report that Joanne Highley 

(who will be known to many of you) has agreed to lead the choir and Rosemary Piercy 

will provide accompaniment on the piano, which should be a great help to those of us 

who don’t read music well. Choir practices will take place on Saturday mornings for a 

couple of hours starting at 10.30am at the Piercy’s home; The Folletts. The first practice 

will be held on Saturday 19th October and anyone who would like to sing carols is 

welcome to join us. The choice of carols will have been made by then and music and 

words will be provided on the day. We look forward to seeing you then. 

***** 

Last year the choir was invited over to Burgh Island hotel to lead the singing of carols 

to the hotel guests. Apple Taylor works at the hotel and has agreed to lead a repeat 

concert there this year this time accompanied by Robin Brett. The concert will take 

place at Burgh Island Hotel on Sat.14th December at 4 p.m. 

Rehearsals for the 4 part harmony carols will take place each Friday beginning 

November 15th at the Ringmore Parish Room from 7.00pm to 9.00pm. 

This will be Apple's first venture into leading a choir and she aims to keep rehearsals 

light and fun but with serious attention to the music ! We will try to ensure there will 

be much overlap in the selection of carols for both concerts. 

A limited number of dedicated choristers is sought as there is only room for 20 on 

the sea tractor at night ... 

If you are interested to take part, please contact appletaylor72@gmail.com and let 

her know. 

mailto:appletaylor72@gmail.com


 

  
 

 
 

Whilst the Ringmore newsletter keeps you up to date with what is happening 

in the parish, there are a lot of events in the surrounding parishes which 

some of you may not be aware of. Bigbury Drums is an email notification 

published by the Bigbury News team every 7 - 10 days. It comprises a stream 

of posters promoting local events in Bigbury, Modbury, Kingston, Ringmore, 

Aveton Gifford and Malborough. 

If you want to be kept informed about what’s going on in our local area then 

do send an email to bigburydrums@gmail.com and you will be added to the 

circulation list. This is, of course, absolutely free! 

mailto:bigburydrums@gmail.com


 

 

 

 
 

 

WASTE DISPOSAL - HOUSEHOLD WASTE CONTAINER 

SATURDAY 12TH OCTOBER 

 

The Parish Council has organised a skip to be available 

to Parishioners for the disposal of unwanted household 

and electrical items and garden waste, but not 

hardcore. 

The service will be available at Challaborough from 9.30 

to 10.30, and at the Ringmore bus stop from 9.00am 

until 15.00pm. 

Skip Company personnel will be on duty to assist. Ringmore Parish Council 

Crisp and snack bags urgently needed. Any brand 

- any size, including the outer bags of multipacks 
 

I have found a company which recycles these difficult products, but they need 

to be sent in 5kg boxes. That’s a lot of packets! 

Would you please save all your packets and drop them to me when you are passing 

or give me a ring and I will collect them for you. 

Thank you so much. 

Robbie Bristow 01548 810738. Orchard House - opposite the Parish Room 

Shoebox Appeal 

Please may I ask, once more for your support for this 
appeal? By filling a shoebox with gifts you can give such joy 
to a child living in difficult circumstances. In some instances 
these are the first presents they have ever received. 

 

The boxes will be despatched in November, so now is a 
good time to start collecting items to fill them, but please 
only new or nearly new suitable items. A list of suggestions 
and some knitting patterns will be on the notice board in the Church porch for you to take. 

 

Please note; Due to import restrictions, sweets and toothpaste can no longer be included 
in the boxes 

Many thanks for your support 

Alison Wynne-Powell 



 

 
 

Wow we September has been crazy busy at the Rangers office, Thank you to every one 
who came to our Big Night On the Beach at South Milton Sands it was a totally magical 
evening, made by all of you wonderful people who came to take part in the fun. We 
estimate we had about 1000 people at the beach taking part in the myriad of activites from 
Hula hooping workshops, rockpooling, treasure hunts, and of course the ever popular 
latern making, this year our theme was plastic in the ocean and as part of this lots of our 
young visitors made magnificent fish lanterns from old milk bottles decorated with tissue 
paper. We then popped a light inside creating a whole shoal of beautiful multicoulred fish 
the children carried as part of the sunset parade. 

 

Thank you to all the volunteers who joined in with our Marine Conservation Society (MCS) 
great British beach cleans, your help is amazing, and together we collected over 20 bags 
of rubbish from our beaches. 

 

With the beginning of September, and the end of the bird nesting season. The rangers are 
off the Coast Paths and into the woods. The National Trust’s tree safety management 
procedure, requires trees that are near busy sites (car parks, footpaths, roads etc), are 
inspected to assess whether they represent a risk to life and/or property. This process is 
an important part of our work and increasingly as our trees struggle with stressors 
associated with climate change, the frequency of diseases within our woodlands is sadly 
only likely to increase.  So if you spot our rangers gazing up in to the tree canopy they are 
doing tree surveys. 

 
The Trust Rangers have also been helping at the Ringmore community orchard bringing 
in the bumper harvest, macerating and pressing apples ready for the RINGMORE APPLE 

DAY. Please come and support this fantastic event on the 13th October 2-5pm, 
Barnfield Paddock, Ringmore. There will be a myriad of apple based activities for all the 
family. All proceeds from the day are being donated to the Allhallows heating repair bill, so 
please come and eat cake, drink delicious mulled apple juice and join in with this little 
celebration of Orchards. 

 

Please bring with you a plastic container for some apple juice to take away, any apples 
you would like to press, and of course we would love any applely cakes, or biscuits you 
can donate. 

 
 

 
For further information please look on www.nationaltrust.org.uk 

 

Please stop and have a chat to the team if you see us out working or if you have any 
comments about the work of the National Trust. For further information please call or E- 
mail Jessica.tatton-brown@nationaltrust.org.uk 

 
Jessica Tatton-Brown 
Area Ranger 

 

Follow us on Facebook: National Trust South Devon Countryside. 

http://www.nationaltrust.org.uk/
mailto:Jessica.tatton-brown@nationaltrust.org.uk


 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ringmore Apple Day 
Join the National Trust Rangers and Ringmore Parish 

Council in celebrating the community orchard 

Sunday 13 October 

14:00 - 17:00 

Enjoy an afternoon of activities for all the family to enjoy making 

wildflower crowns, seed bombs, whistle making and more. 

There will be apple tasting, juice making and other apple based 

products to try. 

Please bring along a plastic or glass container if you would like to 

take any juice home. 

 
 

Parking at the National Trust  Ayrmer car park. 
 

 
Event held at Barnford Paddock in the center of Ringmore. 



 

 
 

 

 

It’s good to report that the Tearfund lunches are back 

over the autumn and winter. They are held each 

month usually on the first Monday and start this year 

on October 7th. Other dates this year are 4th November and 2ⁿd December. 

Lunches comprise homemade soup and a roll followed by a delicious hot dessert. 

All funds go to the Tearfund charity for their work in fighting poverty throughout 

the world. Lunches are held in the WI hall from 12.00pm to 2.00pm. 



RINGMORE PARISH COUNCIL 
 
 

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 17 SEPTEMBER 2019 

IN THE W.I. HALL, RINGMORE AT 7.00 PM 

Present Cllr Jenny Williams JW In the Chair 
Cllr Andrew King AK 
Cllr David Vincent DV 
District Cllr Bernard Taylor BT South Hams District Council 
County Cllr Rufus Gilbert RG Devon County Council 

In attendance Peter Javes Clerk 
Apologies Cllr Richard Baker RB 

Cllr Michael Campbell MC 

Cllr John Reynolds JR 

Members of the public present: None 
 

117/19 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None 

Draft Minutes 

 

118/19 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 16 July and 2019 
be accepted as a correct record. The minutes were signed by the Chair. 
The minutes of the meeting held on 13 August to consider the planning application 
for the proposed development at Seagull Fields were also discussed and it was 
agreed that they were a correct record of proceedings and were signed by the 
Chair. 

 

119/19 MATTERS ARISING 
119.1 Bowling Green Registration: AK reported that the cost of this exercise could 

potentially be £2,000 and the fees would be capped at that level. A full list of the 
parcels of land involved was awaited. 

 

119.2 Bigbury Bay Caravan Park and Parkdean: Following minute 99/19 nothing 
further had been heard on this matter, there had been no further complaints and 
no statement had been issued by Parkdean Ltd. 

 

119.3 Kingston Fire Station: Nothing to report. 
 

119.4 Traffic through the village: AK had been given a procedure from the Land 
Registry for amending SatNav directions, however it was recognised that this could 
be a lengthy and difficult process. 
A letter of complaint about the volume of traffic had been received and RG asked 
that it be sent to the DCC Neighbourhood Highways Officer with a request for an 
on-site meeting to discuss the situation. 

 
 

 
Clerk 

 

120/19 ALL HALLOWS AND RETAINING WALL 
The work had now been completed. 

 

121/19 PLANNING 
1412/19/HHO  Higher  Manor  Bungalow,  TQ7  4HJ  –  SHDC  had  granted 
conditional approval. 



122/19 FINANCE 

Bank balances  as at  17 September 2019 £11,142.68 
Payments approved: - (which include VAT where applicable). 

 

Folio 

25 

Payee 

Tall Orders Landscaping 

Reason 

Grass/paths/trees 

£ 

340.00 
26 Wild Work Parish Paths Partnership 234.00 
27 Ringmore WI Neighbourhood Plan 8.00 
28 EDF Night Landing Site 8.00 
29 Peter Javes Administration – July 97.00 

30 Aveton Gifford PC Pick up after dogs signs 10.00 

31 PKF Littlejohn Audit fee 240.00 
32 Ringmore WI Neighbourhood Plan 8.00 

33 EDF Night Landing Site 8.00 

34 Peter Javes Administration – ink cartridges 43.07 
35 Peter Javes Administration - August 110.45 
36 Mike Wynne-Powell Neighbourhood Plan 7.50 
37 Vision ICT Website hosting 180.00 
38 Vision ICT Biennial fee for domain name 217.20 

39 Jenni Williams Administration – ink cartridges 33.00 
TOTAL PAYMENTS  1,544.22 

Receipts since last meeting   

Lloyds Bank Interest 0.32 

SHDC Precept, 2
nd 

tranche 2,700.00 

EDF Night Landing site refund 161.63 

TOTAL RECEIPTS  2,861.95 
 

123/19 CONCLUSION OF AUDIT FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 MARCH 2019 

The Clerk had received from the auditors notice of conclusion of audit. 
The Clerk would forward the accounts to DV to be posted on the website Clerk 

 
124/19 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (NP) – by e-mail from RB 

The Steering Group has now completed its first draft of the main chapters of its 
Neighbourhood Plan, namely Foreword, Introduction, Vision statement, Housing, 
Heritage, Tourism and Holiday Parks, and Natural Environment. We need to 
add chapters concerning Infrastructure, Communications, Health and Wellbeing. 
The Group has also completed four public consultations at village public events 
and plans a further drop-in morning for residents to see progress and ask 
questions which will be held in the WI Hall on Saturday 16th November 2019. 
We are anxious to widen the representation of the Steering Group and there is 
an advert for new members to be posted in the next edition of the Ringmore 
Newsletter. There have been some changes to the composition of the Steering 
Group, with two members feeling that they are overcommitted and need time for 
other things now that the initial chapters are nearly complete. However I am 
happy to inform Council that we have already replaced these vacancies and two 
new members will join the Steering Group at the next meeting. 

Draft Minutes 
125/19 DEFIBRILLATORS 

Awaiting installation. 
 

126/19 RINGMORE NEWSLETTER 
DV announced that he would be giving up running the newsletter at the end of the year 
but has arranged for Ringmore News to be incorporated within Bigbury News and 
printed by Louise Wainwright who edits that newsletter. The title will change to Bigbury 
and Ringmore News and Pat Dolby from Challaborough will co-ordinate the news from 
Ringmore Parish to be included in the new publication. 



127/19 WEBSITE AND DOMAIN HOSTING AND COUNCILLOR E-MAILS 
The invoices raised by Vision ICT had now been paid. DV queried the need for 
councillors to keep their own e-mail addresses since there was little evidence of 
use. It was agreed that this service could be given up but that for the clerk would 
remain live: admin@ringmoreparishcouncil.gov.uk 

 

128/19 ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS 
The date of 12 October for the skip had been confirmed by the contractor. 

 

129/19 PARISH PATHS PARTNERSHIP 
Nothing to report Draft Minutes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MEETINGS CALENDAR 2019 
22 October 19 November December – no meeting 

 

 

130/19 RECRUITMENT OF CLERK 
Nothing to report 

 

131/19 NIGHT LANDING SITE 

 The fencing would be completed by the end of September 2019. JW 

132/19 APPLE EVENT  

 An Apple Day would be held on 13 October in conjunction with the National 
Trust. 

 

133/19 SOUTH HAMS DISTRICT COUNCILLOR 
BT would be meeting SHDC planners to ask for the rationale behind recent 

 

 planning decisions. 
BT  spoke  about  the  impending  change  in  household  waste  and  recycling 

 

 collections due in September 2020. SHDC representatives would brief the PC  
 before this was implemented. 

BT also spoke about the SHDC Climate Emergency Initiative. 
 

134/19 DEVON COUNTY COUNCILLOR  

 RG mentioned the continuing traffic lights on the A379 between Modbury and  
 Flete House. 

The contract with Gigaclear for the installation of high-speed broadband had 
 

 been terminated and the contract would be put out to tender again.  
 RG spoke about DCC’s Brexit planning.  

135/19 MODBURY CARING 
It was agreed to make a donation of £50 to Modbury Caring. 

 

136/19 FOR DISCUSSION AT NEXT MEETING  

  Meeting calendar 2020  
  Precept 2020-21  

 

mailto:admin@ringmoreparishcouncil.gov.uk


 

BIGBURY MEMORIAL HALL 

 
 

CALENDAR OF  EVENTS OCTOBER  2019 

 

 

Day & Time Activity Organiser Contact no 
 

Mon. 9.30 – 10.10 Aerobics Jill Gubbins 810651 
10.15 – 11.15 Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 
11.20 – noon Strong & Steady   Jill Gubbins 810651 

(plus tea) 

 

Tues.  17.30 - 19.30 Youth Club Juliette Jackson 810307 

 
Wed. 

 

Thurs.  9.15 – 10.15   Pilates Jill Gubbins 810651 
10.15 – 10.30   Bones Bonus Jill Gubbins 810651 

 
19.30 – 21.30   South Hams Gilbert Snook 810017 

Filling Station 
(3rd Thurs. of month excl. Dec & Aug) 

 
 

October events: Wed. 2nd October: Bigbury Community Coffee morning 10.30 – 

12.00 in aid of Plymouth & Cornwall Cancer Fund 
Food & Film Night. Date, Film and Food to be decided – see posters and Bigbury 
Drums later in October. 
Future Events: 

Friday 22nd November: 7.30pm Harbottle and Jonas – Stunning young folk group 
from Totnes. Tickets £9 (adult); £7 (child); £25 (family) from Holywell Stores or 
Sally Watts (810373) available in November. A Villages in Action sponsored 
event. 

Friday 6th December: Wine tasting: 6th December; Barrett & Still. 

 

50/ 100 Club. September’s winners Ellen Bardens (£25); Tony Wilson (£15). 
 

 
 

 

JAZZ AT THE 

FISHERMAN’S 
AVETON GIFFORD 

 
 

"Kingsbridge Jazz Club" is now firmly established at The Fisherman's Rest on the first Tuesday of the month, starting at 7.30pm (doors 

open 6.30). It has become a unique venue, much loved by the many top Jazz Bands who perform there. 

 
We have professional and international musicians who play not only in the UK but around Europe and as far afield as New Orleans - 

some indeed have been granted the freedom of The City of New Orleans. 

 
Come along and enjoy the high standard of live music that you would normally only expect to experience at a large city venue. 

1st October Slide by Slide ~ 5th November, JB Jazz and Blues 

 

www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club  

www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub 

http://www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub
http://www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub


 

 
 

 



 

 
 

Useful websites: 

South Hams District Council 
www.southhams.gov.uk 

Devon County Council 
www.devon.gov.uk 

 
Report lost property to police 

www.reportMyloss.com 

 
Report highway problems & faults 

www.devon.gov.uk/road maintenance 
 

 

 

 

Rainfall locally, 

August Actual: 61mm 
10  Year Low: 35 mm (2018) 

10 Year High: 90 mm (2016) 

10 Year Average: 60mm 
Please note, last month I listed the 10 year low as 

123mm. Apologies, it was in fact 35mm 

http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.southhams.gov.uk/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/
http://www.reportmyloss.com/
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road
http://www.devon.gov.uk/road


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
IN THE W.I. HALL, RING- 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Julie 
Mobile Hairstylist 

Ladies & Gents 

For an Appointment 

Telephone 01548 810634 



 

A.M. KING & SONS 
Let the Kings make your home a castle 

All aspects of building work and renovations undertaken 

Bespoke double glazed wooden windows and doors 

New kitchens and bathrooms 

Interior and exterior decoration 

We now provide a profile matching service for architrave 

and skirting 

Digger and driver for hire 

 
01548 810892 

01548 811210 

01548 810570 

07855 829936 

amkingandsons@outlook.com 

  

 

Domestic & Commercial 

Electrical Contractors 

 
J B S 

John Butler Stonework 

Quality Stonework 

Building & General Maintenance 

Free Estimates 

Efficient Service 

Based in the South Hams 

Over 20 years serving the local area ————————————————— 

Fully NICEIC approved contractor 
John Butler Services 

 Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs 

Tel: (01752) 896183 Hot Water Systems 

Mob: 07971 855852  

or email: Boiler Service and Repairs 

enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz 

 

 
 

Power flushing of central heating systems 

Gas, LPG and Oil 

Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks 
Gas Safe Registered 

Emergency Call Outs 

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091 

mailto:amkingandsons@outlook.com
mailto:enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz


 

MATTHEW BISSEX ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS LTD 

PLANNING AND BUILDING REGULATIONS APPLICATIONS 

PLANS DRAWN FOR EXTENSIONS 

LOFT CONVERSIONS, 

CONSERVATORIES, NEW 

BUILD HOUSING, 

LISTED BUILDING APPLICATIONS 

ACCREDITED SAP ASSESSOR 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.mbad.co.uk 

FOR A FREE QUOTE ON PLANS FOR YOUR 

BUILD PROJECT 

CONTACT MATTHEW ON 01761 436861 OR 

MOBILE 07843 286857 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

IKEA has sponsored our 

local school. 

Now assembly takes 

ages! 

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill at Bowling Green Cross. 
Two ways in: The turning on the bend before the golf course or on 

the Bigbury Village to Challaborough/B-on-S road. 

Turtle Farm Produce 
Winter:  October-Mid March Fri-Sat 

11.00-4.00 
Summer Mid March-End Sept. Wed-Sat 

10.00-6.00 

Plants – Many Shrubs &Climbers 
“HOME PRODUCED” Pork, & Lamb , 

Free Range Eggs , Marmalades & Chutneys, 
Wild Bird Food,Seasonal Vegetables & 

Potatoes 
 

Phone evenings 01548 810923. We can Deliver 

http://www.mbad.co.uk/


Special Offers Available 4
th 

September to 1
st 

October 

Nescafe 300g  £5.00 

Azera Americano100g  £2.84 

Andrex 9pk   £3.50 

McGuigans   £5.99 

Beer/Cider10/12pk   £10.00 

Uncle Ben Rice  £1.00 

Felix/Whiskas £3.75  £3.00 

Fairy Liquid  £1.00 

Dino Prosecco £7.00 

Pepsi Max£1.79  BOGOF 

Quavers/Wotsists 12pk  £2.00 

Surf Powder Tropical 45 washes  £4.50 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Offers available 2ⁿd October to 29th October 

Gordons Gin 1 litre £19.99 

Parma Violet/Rhubarb & Ginger Gin Liqueur £11.99 

Famous Grouse Whiskey 1Ltr £19.99 

Oyster Bay Wine £8.99 

Cushelle Fresh Linen Toilet Rolls x9 £3.00 

Sensation Crisps 82g/150g £1 each 

Green Giant Sweetcorn 2 tins for £1 

Club/Penguin/Gold 6’s 2 for £1.50 

Various Bottled Beers 500ml 3 for £5 

Nescafe Gold Blend Coffee 200g £4 

Quality Street 650g £4 

Spooky Snacks for Halloween 36 pack £4 
 
 

 

POST OFFICE OPEN MON—FRI 9am to 5pm 



 

 

 

Ringmore 
TQ7 4HL 

01548 810205 
Email: thejourneysend@btinternet.com 

 
 
 

 

Cacklers (crafting, chatting or maybe just a catch up) 2
nd 

Ocober 
 

~~~ 
 

 
We take bookings for large private parties and tailor the menu to your Tastes and budget, we don’t 

charge for exclusive booking hire 
 
 
 

~~~~~ 
 
 

WE ARE CURRENTLY EXTREMELY BUSY, BOOKING IS ESSENTIAL 
 

 
~~~~~ 

 

 

 
 

We have a vacancy for a full time Kitchen Assistant, meals provided, competitive 

rates of pay, Apprenticeship available 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Opening Times Food Served 

Tues-Friday Tues-Sat 

12.00-3.00 & 6-11.00 12.00-2.00 & 6-9.00 

Sat 12-11.00 Sunday 12.00-2.30 

Sunday 12-10.30 

mailto:thejourneysend@btinternet.com
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